
EUREKA CITY COUNCIL 
WORK MEETING 

MAY 27, 2025 6:00 P.M. 
 
 
Mayor Dever opened the meeting. 
 
Recorder Bigler informed the Council she had problems trying to upload the agenda to the Public 
Notice Website. The site was having troubles and was not fixed in time to get the agenda 
uploaded before the meeting. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Mayor Toni Dever - Present 
Council Member Greg Evans – Present came in late at 6:45 pm. 
Council Member Travis Haynes – Absent 
Council Member Tom Nedreberg – Present via Zoom 
Council Member Jeremy Snell – Present 
Council Member Scott C. Pugh - Present 
City Recorder Patricia Bigler – Present 
 
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 Budget for FY Ending June 30, 2026. 
The Council discussed the 2026 budget, emphasizing the need to finalize it by the June meeting. 
Key points included the necessity of notifying the Utah Tax Commission by June 1 for Truth in 
Taxation. Attorney Christopherson suggested instead of going line by line to use the tentative 
budget as a guide and address the differences or changes that have been added to or increased. 
This should make it easier to put the budget together. The Council reviewed actual vs. proposed 
budget figures, noting discrepancies in revenue and expenditures. They also discussed potential 
reallocations, and the need for a $100 monthly raise for Council Members. Attorney 
Christopherson informed the Council that a specific Public Hearing addressing increasing the 
Council’s stipend is required. The Council debated the allocation of funds for water repairs, fire 
hydrants, and the Memorial Building, and capital projects list. 
 
Mayor Dever said she and her husband met with Brandon Mellor from the Utah Division of 
Water Rights about the meter issues discussed at the last meeting. He would like to have a meter 
on the city ballfields. She took pictures of the wells and had them available for him to review. He 
was very obliging and changed the 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, water reports. It was a very good 
meeting and everything is taken care of.  She asked about the bookmobile invoice for the school. 
Recorder Bigler stated she contacted our contact with the bookmobile. Because the contract is 
with the city it will be up to us to invoice the school. This information was never given to her or 
Rachel. An invoice will need to be created and sent to the school. Mayor Dever said before 
building permits are issued the soil report must be given to the city. Recorder Bigler said this is 
being done and the report is uploaded to the iWorQ system.  
 



 Consent Agenda 
  Minutes from May 12, 2025. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Council Member Council Member Evans made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Pugh 
seconded. All in favor meeting adjourned 7pm. 


